Possible revisions to Std 1246
4.8  Strongly suggest that high current tests should be performed to confirm that the TPGs to be used in multiple assemblies are capable of withstanding the forces present for such applications.  This is being omitted in proposed revisions of ASTM F855, but is required in IEC 61230. 
4.8.1  This addresses the impedance of the TPGs when used in multiple and the effects on current sharing between the TPGs, but there is no mention of the impedance of single TPGs.  In fact, nowhere in the standard is there any discussion of the total impedance of the TPG and how this should be used to limit the voltage across the body.  However, 5.1.2 does mention the impact of various grounding arrangements on the resulting body current, but still doesn’t tell the user how to determine the TPG impedance.
A new clause should be added with guidance and equations for computing the impedance of the TPGs.  This would address the R+jX of the assembly, the effects of the heating of the TPG during the current flow that increases the cable resistance, and the inductance of the TPG-body loop discussed and demonstrated by Phil Atwater at the last meeting.  This last point should discuss the fact that the additional inductance from this TPG-body loop is negligible for 3-phase setups, which would apply to almost all substation applications.
